CHARLESTOWN HERITAGE AND HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 
November 26, 2019    Unapproved Minutes
Present:  Wes Van Velsor, Joanne Hipp, Joyce Higgins, Duane Wetherby, Ron Martel, Diane Towne-- visitor  Absent:  Jeff Lessels 

The meeting came to order at 7:05 p.m.  The June and August minutes were approved.  Joanne moved to approve, Duane seconded.

The treasurer’s report was approved.  Ron motioned, Joanne seconded.  The budget line is $1,465.53  The savings account is $3,815.13

There was much discussion regarding whether or not to petition for a warrant article to approve the the ordinance for the Main Street Historic District, which was never placed on the warrant due to being tabled by the Planning Board.  The Commission members decided not to take action on a petition this year.

Duane brought to the commission’s attention to the fact that the Town Offices needed a new and larger flag to display on the town flagpole.  He had purchased a 5 ft. x 8 ft. flag, which the commission approved unanimously.  It was given to Diane Towne as the town’s representative and a photo taken of Duane and Diane.

The Boston Post Cane holder vacancy was discussed.  Joyce reported that Joanne and she had put together a list of possible candidates, through the birthdate of 1940, for the cane.  This list, though impossible to be completely accurate, was compiled from several sources, and will be of use for many years.  It has been given to Jessica Dennis for the use of the selectboard.  Copies were given to the historical society, and the commission will retain a copy.

Members reviewed a letter submitted by Duane asking the selectboard that we be included in working on the cane project in the future, as we were in the past.  We discussed this topic last month at our meeting.  No response has been received to date.  Joyce mentioned that perhaps it would be appropriate for cane holders to receive a small copy of the cane as a memento when they are selected.  We could do this if we are part of the cane project.

News was given by Duane of someone wanting to purchase the bench that Wes still has (it was never paid for by the town, so is still Wes’ possession) to donate to the town in memory of a worthy person.  Wes and Duane are handling this, and the bench is not under the commission’s control; nonetheless, a motion was made and passed that signfied the commission members’ approval of this plan if Wes and Duane come to an agreement about it.

Duane presented several views of a historical marker (plaque) to be placed in front of the cannon.  The commission selected the sepia version and chose the wording to be placed on it.  The plaque will be 2 ft. x 3 ft. and will need to have a wooden base made to support it.  We moved to authorize Duane to have the plaque made for the cannon, the cost to come from this year’s budget.  Joyce moved, Ron seconded.

A discussion took place regarding the repairs needed to the wheels and undercarriage of the cannon.  Joyce moved that Duane would approach the selectboard regarding our commission undertaking the needed repairs.  The wooden portion of the carriage needs to be repainted, also.  Joanne seconded.  Joanne suggested that we take a road trip to Fort Ticonderoga in the spring to speak to their cannon experts, as we need expert guidance.

Wes reported that repairs to the bench at the south end of town are ongoing.  That cost will come from this year’s budget.

In accordance with our custom, there will not be a December meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,









Joanne Hipp, Secretary 

